Scituate Board of Health Meeting Monday, March 8, 2021 Zoom 6:00 P.M.

MEMBERS PRESENT: Doug Whyte, BOH Member

Wendy Oleksiak, BOH Member Karen Conley, BOH Member

OTHERS PRESENT: Andrew Scheele Director of Public Health

Ms. Joan Schmid, Assistant Director

6:00 MEETING CALLED TO ORDER/ACCEPTANCE OF AGENDA

Mr. Whyte called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Acceptance of the Agenda - A motion was made by Mr. Whyte and seconded by Ms. Oleksiak with all in favor of accepting the agenda and opening the meeting.

SCHEDULED ITEMS

Discuss/Vote: Septic System Design Hearing 15 Treasure Island Rd, Morse Engineering representing Business Owner, requested for installation of a septic system requiring local upgrades/variances.

Wendy Oleksiak made motion in favor to Approve, pending Conservation Approval, upgrades/variances, second by Karen Conley,

All in favor 3-0 vote to Approve

Discuss/Vote: Nitrogen Land Credit- 132 Maple ST

Wendy Oleksiak made motion in favor to Approve the Nitrogen Credits, pending Conservation and Select Board approval, and designate Board of Health Director Andrew Scheele to sign on behalf of the Board, second by Karen Conley,

All in favor 3-0 vote to Approve

NEW BUSINESS

Director's Report

Mr Scheele gave his Directors report

- 1) 14 new septic plans, 4 plans waiting for Conservation approval, 8 plans waiting for Engineer revisions, 21 As-Builts.
- 2) Everything else in our office has been Covid. The 80 people that received their first shot at a clinic we held at the community building in middle of February, will be contacted to receive their second on Friday March 12, 2021
- 3) The state has not offered any more first vaccines to the Town of Scituate, we want everyone to know how fortunate we are in Scituate to have Marshfield Fairgrounds so available to Plymouth County Residents and that the Johnson & Johnson vaccine is becoming available at different sights.
- 4) All School employees will be eligible to receive vaccine as of March 11.

5) For homebound people the State is now setting up a call line, people must be completely homebound to be able to register for the in home shots. All of these appointments will be done the State and not the Town

OLD BUSINESS

OTHER BUSINESS

Administrative Invoice Approvals
The board reviewed and approved the invoices.

February 22, 2021 Meeting Minutes Approval The board reviewed minutes and accepted

Adjournment 6:35 PM